
To the Lord Mayor and        Report No. 313/2020 
Members of Dublin City Council                                    Report of South East Area Joint 

Policing Sub Committee                                               
 
                

 
 
    

 
Breviate for the month of October 2020   

____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

In accordance with the Joint Policing Committee Guidelines, the breviate of the meeting of 
the South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee held online on 16th October 2020 is set 
out hereunder. 
 
 
1. Discussion on Halloween  

Order: Noted  
 

2. Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics made by Chief Superintendent 
Michael McElgunn 
Order: Noted  

 
3. Presentation on DMR South Crime Statistics made by Chief Superintendent Peter Duff  

Order: Noted  
 

 
  
 

 
Councillor Tara Deacy  
Chairperson  
16th October 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attendance: 
 
South East Area Councillors 
Cllr Claire O’Connor  
Cllr Anne Feeney   
Cllr Tara Deacy (Chaired meeting)   
Cllr Mary Freehill 
Cllr Dermot Lacey                                              

 
 
Garda Síochána 
Chief Superintendent Peter Duff 
Chief Superintendent Michael McElgunn 
Superintendent Timothy Burke  
Inspector Conor O’Neill 
Garda Declan Dunne 

Cllr Patrick McCartan  
Cllr Mannix Flynn  
Cllr Clare  Byrne 
Cllr Pat Dunne 
Cllr Carolyn Moore  
Cllr Daniel Ceitinn 
 
 
Dublin City Council 
Mary Taylor, Director of Services  
Brian Hanney, Area Manager 
John MacEvilly, Area Manager  
Dominic Hession, Public Domain Officer 
Chris Butler, Area Housing Manager 
Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 
 
 

 
 
Oireachtas  
Chris Andrews T.D.  
 
 
 
 
Apologies: 
Cllr Lord Mayor Hazel Chu 
Jim O’Callaghan T.D.  

 
 

 
 
 

 


